CITY OF LAWRENCE

Board of Public Works & Safety

October 27, 2016
Regular Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Dave Freeman and Board Members Mark Forcum and Tracy Ashcraft
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk Kathleen Walton and Corporation Counsel Gutting
STAFF PRESENT: Mayor Collier, Police Chief Hofmann, Deputy Police Chief Bigsbee, Captain Schneider, Captain Cantrell and Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony were present.
Chairman Freeman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. and announced a quorum was present.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mr. Forcum moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting on October 13, 2016. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS:  Captain Schneider requested the Board certify the 2016 hiring list for the Lawrence Police Department.  There are 15 eligible candidates on the list ranked in order from 1 to 15.  The Police Merit Commission approved the list on October 17, 2016.  Mr. Forcum moved to certify the 2016 hiring eligibility list for the Lawrence Police Department.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement requested approval of a contract with USI Consultants, Inc. for preliminary engineering services to build a sidewalk along 56th Street from Franklin Road to Boy Scout Road in the amount of $57,665.  Following discussion, Mrs. Ashcraft moved to approve the contract with USI Consultants, Inc.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0. 

Captain Cantrell requested approval of the Lawrence Police Department Explorer Post #160 Standard Operating Procedures.  There are currently 20 Explorers.  Following discussion, Mr. Forcum moved to approve the Standard Operating Procedures for Explorer Post #160.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.

Mayor Collier requested approval of an amendment to the lease for the Theatre At The Fort regarding parking.  Following discussion, Mrs. Ashcraft moved to approve the amendment to the lease.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0.

ADMINISTRATION COMMENTS: None  
CITIZENS COMMENTS:  None
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:07 p.m., by the unanimous vote of the Board.
_____________________________             __________________________________

Dave Freeman, Chairman                               Kathleen A. Walton, City Clerk                                                                
